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Abstract: Within the Zion and Bryce Canyon Fire Effects Monitoring Plans, both updated in 2004, fire management and monitoring objectives are described for each prescribed fire monitoring type defined in the parks.  Additionally, for each prescribed fire implemented within the park prescribed fire and resource objectives are defined.  Summary statistics have been compiled at the end of each fire season to assess the achievement of these objectives and subsequently documented in the Fire Effects Monitoring Annual Report.  The specific objectives of the proposed research are to 1. Analyze and interpret FMH data from the past 20-years (Bryce Canyon) and 15-years (Zion) to assess whether prescribed fire treatments have met fire and resource management objectives identified in past prescribed burn plans and other planning efforts and 2.  Assess the effectiveness of current FMH protocols in tracking current and emerging ecological issues.  In order to assess whether a statistically significant change has occurred, as is declared in the respective park-specific Fire Effects Monitoring Plans, the proposed research will build upon the basic statistical summary currently utilized by applying a more thorough and stringent analysis. This analysis and interpretation of the data will provide a backbone for recommendations on how to better construct future objectives as well as an assessment of past prescribed fire treatments.  Assessing the effectiveness of current protocols will evaluate the applicability of monitoring protocols and fire planning objectives with regard to non-native exotic plant species.  The assessment will involve a comparison of recommended monitoring protocol for invasive species with current FMH protocol. Finally, The potential for integration of the Fire Effects Monitoring plots and the planned installation of I & M Network vegetation monitoring plots will be a component of this project.  This collaboration will eventually provide a larger- scale dataset, enhancing the ability to draw conclusions regarding prescribed fire treatment effectiveness in the future. 
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